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Signage Design Intent 
The Longfellow School Adaptive Re-use and New Apartment Complex

June 30, 2014 
 
 
Project Description: 
The proposed uses include: 50,432 SF of residential in the historic Longfellow school, 70,815 SF of 
residential and 39,841 SF of enclosed parking in the new building.  The redevelopment of the former 
Longfellow School includes the conversion to 40 market rate apartments along with a new three-story, 
64 unit apartment building over 2 levels of self-contained parking with 101 stalls and 18 surface stalls.   
Pedestrian access to both the historic building and the new building will be available from Chandler 
and Mound Streets along with a connector between both buildings located on the upper parking level.  
The parking access is from both Chandler and Mound street with trash/recycling pick up and resident 
loading/unloading from the Mound street only.   
 
The new building footprint mimics the existing school, and consequently, creates a common courtyard 
and gardens with a pedestrian building connection between the historic building and the proposed new 
building.  Enhanced sidewalk and street front landscaping provide an aesthetically cohesive 
environment. The massing, articulation and architectural style is intended to be cohesive with the 
Meriter campus and neighborhood but most specifically, respect and preserve the architectural identity 
of its closest neighbor, the historic Longfellow School.  However, the modern design sensibility of the 
new building also allows for the historic building and the new Children’s Center to maintain their 
respective identities, history and presence.   
 
Historic Preservation: 
Every attempt is being made to exploit all character features of the school to create a singular sense 
of place for its residents, Meriter and the neighborhood.  The restoration of the historic Longfellow 
School meets or exceeds the standards set by the US Department of Interior for property that is listed 
on the National Register of Historic Places and the guidelines established by the City of Madison 
Landmarks Commission.   
 
Signage design: 
The signage design is intended to have little to no design impact on either building, historic or new.  
The minimal design is restrained and allows the architecture to take center stage.  Clean, simple black 
plate steel with laser cut or white applied letters serve to identify and instruct but not compete with 
the architecture.  The 6 privacy signs are located near the sidewalks for 3 reasons.  1.) Adding 
signage to the building entry doors or adjacent walls is not an acceptable solution to the National park 
service; 2.) Signs at the doors are a privacy concern, as we don’t want people looking don’t into units 
from the elevated position of the entry stair landings; and 3.) To keep hospital visitors from smoking 
on the property.  
 
Thank you for your time in reviewing our proposal and I look forward to meeting with you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John Seamon 
Architectural Director, Iconica 
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